North Hampton Public Library
Trustees Meeting

May 20, 2008
Minutes

5:55 PM, meeting called to order.  In attendance, Chair, Dale Rochford, Treasurer, Emily Creighton, Secretary, Alison Robie, Co-Director Susan Grant .
Minutes of meetings of April 24, 2008 and April 26, 2008 were unanimously approved. 
Treasurer’s Report:
Susan reported that in the 10th month of the fiscal year, the line item of non-print media will more than likely be 100% expended.
Emily asked why the Staff Hourly line item is expended at 112%.  It was determined that one employee should be listed under Staff Salaries rather than Staff Hourly.  This will be adjusted before the beginning of the new fiscal year.

Emily indicated that many items listed under Travel and Meeting Expenses should actually fall under the Continuing Education line item.  Emily indicated that this needs adjustment.

The Electricity line item is expended at 136%.  This needs investigation.  The library receives two electricity bills.  Emily indicated that the bill for outside lighting should be picked up by the town.
Dale questioned whether if we took monies from one category to cover another, we would be coming up short on some line items?

Emily indicated that the Co-Directors needed to come before the Trustees with justification for requesting any over-expenditures on any accounts.

Emily pointed out that there are no longer three full-time employees as was budgeted.  This is due to the retirement of the previous director.  Due to this change there  appears to be extra money in the Salary line item, but in reality we have a person who is filling that position by taking on the responsibilities on a part time basis.
Susan and Loreen will work with the bookkeeper, Deb Weaver, to review the budget.  There was some concern that there were some discrepancies in the Computer Hardware

Line item.
Emily stated that the key issue is that we need to be very clear on where we stand with our budget – accurate numbers and an accurate budget report.
It was reported that an account has been opened with the library funds from NHPDIP.  Further investigation is taking place to determine the best place to invest these funds. 
Old Business:

There was no further discussion regarding the Needs Assessment being done by Patience Jackson.  We will wait for her report and address it at that time.
Alison asked the reasoning behind having another needs assessment done at this time.  It was reported that it was important to get a Needs Assessment update as the last one was completed in 2002.  Much has changed  in the library world and the Trustees thought that the Library could benefit from current insights of a Library Needs Assessment expert.  Technology has changed the way Libraries operate and structure themselves and an update would include this information
It was decided to move the discussion of Trustees Goals to the next meeting. 
New Business:
Susan spoke of the Unattended Children Policy, also addressed in the Librarian’s Report.

She indicated that we are not strictly adhering to our existing policy.  Dale suggested creating a paper trail to assure that we cover ourselves on this issue, and to show due diligence.  It was suggested that we include an article in the community newsletter regarding this issue.

Susan recommended that we get rid of the ILL/Reference job description and change it to Library Assistant 1, which would more accurately describe the position.  Alison made a motion to make this change, Dale seconded and the vote was unanimously in favor of this change.

Susan summarized some information that she had gotten while at the Library Conference.

One suggestion was that there should be letters of appointment for all library employees, these letters coming from the Trustees every year, stating starting dates, hourly rates, etc..  It was decided that we needed to review why this would be needed.  This subject was discussed and tabled.
Susan asked about whether or not a petition could be placed in the library for signatures.  Dale will get information from the state librarian regarding any regulations pertaining to petitions.

Susan said that she will start reporting circulation statistics.   
Susan reported getting two estimates for having a library inventory done.  Susan is leaning towards recommending the estimate that is $1400., with inventory completion within 4 hours     Dale suggested going with a group that has done library inventories before.  Susan will check with libraries that have used these services and ensure that both proposals are specific enough for her to compare the two on an equal basis.
Susan asked about possible available funds to acknowledge the 3 high school 

 students who have been helping out at the library.  There was discussion and it was decided that verbal acknowledgement would be appropriate.  It was suggested that a letter congratulating each student, with a certificate acknowledging their service to the Library and the Town of North Hampton would be appropriate      Susan will report back.
Librarian’s Report:
Attached

The next meeting was scheduled for June 26, 2008 at 5:30 in The New Hampshire Room.

Dale made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Emily.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00.
